Minutes
PTA Sherdley Primary School
Thursday 19th July
Board members
Michelle White, Chair |Glenn Woodage, Vice Chair | Paula Atkin-Glover, Secretary | Laura Woodage, Vice Secretary | Angela Webster, Treasurer | Janet Barnes, Vice Treasurer | Tony McCoy, Head Master | Karen Tilley| Andrea Cross| Flo Stanley | Julie Johnson |Julie Langley| Sue Summers |Leanne Howard| Kimberley Flynn
Apologies – Tony McCoy, Sue Summers, Julie Langley, Leanne Howard and Angela Webster.

1. Assign a new Vice Chair.
AC, the Vice Chair, now has a new job which will mean she is unable to attend meetings and events during school hours but may be able to help at events around these times. GW was therefore appointed Vice Chair in agreement with the rest of the group.

2. Two folders will be created to keep records of donations, stall holders, games, etc.
 MW will compose the Summer Fair file and KF will compose the Winter Fair file. The full list of donations and contacts from the Summer Fair has been handed to MW and both TM and LW have an electronic copy for future reference. There is also a third folder with details of who has what stock at home, if anyone is to store anything, details of each item and quantities must be kept in this folder for all to review at any time.

3. Review of profit from this year’s Summer Fair.
The below table shows the final profit count for each stall from this year’s Summer Fair.
[image: ]
** Please note - The Liverpool FC shirt fund is still ongoing, we are still short of the £200. Therefore it has not been added to total below. **
Total profit from this year’s Summer Fair £2,459.86

Gardening funds seem a little short along with some of the inflatable totals? TM, are you aware of any reason why? Sorry no idea about the inflatables – didn’t really have anything to do with that one. I took some of the cash (probably between £30-60) from Jan Franklin and brought it in at the end when you were adding the money together in The Hub, I didn’t put it in a specific tub so can only assume that it has accidentally got mixed up with another stall, particularly as I was often getting change for other stalls. 
AW has asked that any outstanding receipts please be handed in as soon as possible so that this may be accounted for.
Tony has now issued an email to all staff to say that any requests for PTA spending is to be made via the appropriate channels, not with members directly. 
We would like a Teacher/TA/Staff wish list of any items they are in need of or would like to help their day to day running of the class, new activities for the children and resources etc with details of costings. TM, would it be possible to also put this to some of the children? It would be nice to see what they feel the school could do with. Yes, it might be worth asking the school council in September to collect the information. 
KF will also price up the cost to possibly purchasing a P.A. System and also the cost to hire one for future events.
Some good quality gazebo’s may be priced up towards the end of the summer sale to ensure we have cover for future fairs, sports days etc. Storage may be an issue however so the price, size and quantity will be looked at when it comes to purchasing them.
Tony has asked for a provisional amount of £500 to be reserved for Reception class next year as there will be a greater need for SEN outdoor activities.
There was a suggestion made that the PTA help with funding for children that are emerging as gifted, talented or simply coasting through school. KT informed the group that the Govenors are already making headway with this and someone will be appointed a role within the board in the near future. KF however will liaise with the appointed member, Mr Massey and TM if the PTA can help in anyway.

4. The new PTA Balance now stands at £7,612.
So far, we have raised funds, purchased and committed to purchase the following – Gardening shed, playground markings to Reception and KS1 playground, staging for KS2 hall, lighting for productions, IT equipment and the Mud Kitchen/Pre-School Mud Kitchen ** TONY PLEASE DELETE THE LATTER TWO AS APPROPRIATE – There was a little confusion as to which has not been ordered yet or both. ** I believe that neither of the ‘kitchens’ have been ordered.
It was decided that for the time being and before we undertake any further purchases, we honour the ones that we have already pledged to buy first then review more requests afterwards.
Details of which will be included in future PTA Newsletters and posters but please remember we cannot post pictures of the children with the equipment online due to safe guarding etc.

5. Summer fair discussion and what we can do to improve future events.
Inflatables – Did we pay too much? Yes, this company will not be used again. In the past, slides have proven to be more profitable but will also fall subject to weather conditions.
Hot Dogs – Meal Deal £1.00 – Was this too cheap? No, however there were issues with the price of bottles of water and some confusion from parents about cans in the meal deal etc. Although every effort was made to ensure that the meal deal was adhered to last year’s offer, there were issues with locating last year’s pricing posters and also with cans, bottles and cup drinks on the stall. We will need to ensure this is made very clear next year.
Raffle – Did we confuse people by having two raffles? Did we have too many prizes? Yes, it did confuse visitors having two prizes but this could have been eliminated by briefing the door attendants in advance. Unfortunately we were not able to do this in this instance. Yes, we also had too many prizes on the raffle, a lot of parents hung on in the hall for it to start and waited a long time for all be drawn. It was also a little unorganised with regards to those hampers that had to be won on the day i.e. fresh flowers, cookies and the giant cookie. This can be organised much better in future events and we will cap the number of raffle prizes to 20.
Door Charge – A small amount of people were complaining they had to pay to come in. It was decided in the meeting that to ask for a 50p door charge per family which included entry into the grand prize, was not too much to ask; despite having some complaints. It was decided against forewarning or advertising the entrance fee as it may put some people off from coming in entirely. We will also need to look at organising and advertising the door prize a little better. 
Lay Out – Was it too spread out? Did outside look empty? Can we play music? Yes the stalls were too spread out and it made the fair look less busy, however in the past we have had complaints from both visitors and stall holders about being too cramped when everything is placed together. On the other hand, some feedback from visitors included, that it was nice to have free space for children to run, there was no pushing and shoving as you walked from stall to stall and there was plenty of room outside to enjoy refreshments and ice creams etc.
More Stalls – Do we need more games? Yes, the games proved very popular this year, however we still have the issue of staff to ‘man’ each one.
Treasure Hunt – Appeared to be a big success, do we do more? Do we charge more? The treasure hunt was a great success, we could do more in the future but keep it to one hunt per event to avoid confusion. The stall holders also felt that this was a great idea as it not only meant that their stall had more visitors but also a lot returned for a second visit whilst doing their treasure hunt.
Stalls – What stalls were more profitable, can we increase cost next year? Can we increase quantity? This will be reviewed when planning the next event.
External Stalls – Did any external stalls sell anything we did that may take away possible profit? Are we charging enough for an External stall? We will keep the stall charge to £10 and a donation to the raffle prize, this is in keeping with other similar events and also the stall holders felt it seemed fair. 
PTA Staff – Shall we always keep 2 floaters so they can trouble shoot potential issues and get feedback from customers? Also we require more helpers on the day and better briefing of what they are required to do – E.G not just turn up 5 mins before. We will assign stall roles that will be adhered to on the day and issued in advance. If there are any complaints or problems that arise, we will aim to address them in good time but no plans will be changed on the day (if possible). Floating members of the team will also be assigned to allow for breaks etc.
In review, it was decided that for planning future events, roles will be delegated amongst the attending panel and it will be their responsibility to see it executed appropriately when planning the events.

6. Things we can learn for next year.

· Check to make sure we have a £50 note if doing the same stall. This was won by Mr Massey!
· Refreshments need to be set up 2 hours before we open to allow Hot Dogs time to cook in the Slow Cookers and familiar with the price list. We will request that volunteers arrive a little earlier to ensure the stall is up and running and all offers, pricing and equipment is ready – if possible.
· Make sure Gazebo’s are tied down and not subject to gusts of wind, do we need to purchase more? See previous notes about purchasing good quality gazebos.
· Kids coloring perhaps in a gazebo or not outside and lots of paper flying around due to wind and making the playground look messy. Although it was particularly messy, it was very popular, was well used and the parents enjoyed having somewhere for them to sit whilst the children were occupied and without having to spend money!
· More awareness before the event and hype it up, wasn’t a lot of awareness online regarding the fair. It was decided that we will be more vocal about upcoming events, post more online both through the school and the PTA. 
· A definite list of people’s responsibilities’ and a backup, we had no one on the Door as Jimmy never turned up and then Mrs. White was moved to the door and this left Mrs. Lakey exposed on refreshments by herself. Unfortunately Jimmy was away on holiday but this was not communicated to the group. We will need far more support from parents and teachers on future events; the need for help at group is not as great. TM - Could helping out at events be allocated as part of their rota? Whose rota? If you are referring to staff then No. Staff are not contracted to work out of school hours or at weekends – it is totally voluntary.
· Make sure floats are done the night before and purchase some better cash boxes. It was suggested by KT that each class room has access to a cash box which could be borrowed for events and will save the PTA having to purchase new ones. It was then decided by the group that a request will be put in place in advance of any event to enquire about borrowing the class room cash boxes.

7. Social Media, can we post pictures if we don’t name children on Facebook with raffle prizes, shall we open an Instagram/Twitter account for PTA? 
It is against policy to use pictures of the children online. Opening an Instagram/Twitter account was not raised within the meeting, however there is no great need for either of these platforms as yet.

8. Improvements/ Feedback/ Ideas.
The suggestion of having future events taking place after school on a Friday for example was met in agreement with most of the group. However, there are some considerations to be made;	
· Logistics of holding the events after school causes issues with setting up the event during school time whilst the areas are still in use.
· Safe guarding the children – the Hub will be in regular use as from September and that area of the school will also be used by BLAST after school. Unfortunately this is where the grotto and much of our organising and storing of stock will be taking place. Therefore all of Year 5, The Hub and outside of Year 3 would have limited access.
· Teachers and staff are more likely to stay to help for a few hours after school rather than come in on a Saturday.
· Parents are more likely to stay or make an unplanned visit to the school fair if straight after picking their children up.
· We will need to ensure that the halls are booked out completely well in advance to allow setting up etc.
· The halls may also be in use for nativity rehearsals etc therefore we will need to work around props and stages for example.

The suggestion of allowing the children to take photographs with TM and Mr Massey in their Liverpool Shirts has been turned down, unfortunately there is no available time to organise and carry it out. TM – When are we looking at you and M Massey wearing the shirt for the collection? I’ll chase this one up.

9. Winter Fair.
It was decided within group that the next winter fair will be penciled in for Friday 30th November, pending approval from TM. Yes that’s fine – you can do it on the 7th or 14th but access will be impossible during the school day for one of the halls as the school nativities will be taking place in the afternoon.
It is not possible to hold the fair in just one hall so we are planning to hold it in both as we did last year. 
Jen Heyes has said she would like to do the cake room at this year’s winter fair.
We will need to do another stock take on Christmas items as TM found a lot of our Christmas stock around various areas of the school.

10. September – December activities.
The school council have already made provisions for school discos etc but a school tidy up, gardening day could be possible. Be great if we could book something for next spring – put it in the diary asap.

11. Year 6 Leaver gifts, Bows/Ties – Nicola Marren (Beautiful Bows).  
It was decided that although this was a lovely suggestion by Nicola, the Year 6 leavers have already been allocated gifts/class souvenirs and therefore we will not look into any more for this year. 

12. PTA Newsletter.
A draft copy of the first newsletter was reviewed by the group and by TM. If there are no alterations to be made, TM will ensure these are dispersed amongst the school appropriately. This will be distributed in school via the children (A5 size)
For our first edition, we have decided on a simple ‘welcome to your first PTA newsletter’ format with details of events, future meetings, recruitment, fund allocation and also contact details in future prints.

13. Blast.
It will not be possible to guarantee BLAST spaces for children whilst their parents attend PTA meetings as the group is now fully booked. Should there be spaces on the day due to cancellations etc, that can be reviewed on the day.

14. Support facilities and activities for higher achieving and gifted children.
Please see previous notes regarding this matter now being addressed by the board of Governors.

15. A.O.B.  and Arrange Next PTA Date.
Storage – TM suggested that we possibly look into storage for future events and PTA equipment. This will be done when we come to stock take etc for the next winter fair.

It was suggested to the group if we could arrange for some more ‘No Smoking’ signs to be placed in and around the school as there have been some parents seen smoking on the school premises.

The PTA would like to organise a gift for Alan, the Caretaker who is due to leave Sherdley soon. TM – are you happy with this and do you have any suggestions? No, as this is not official and no retirement or date has been formalised. As far as I’m aware the local authority are unaware of him leaving.

We will be asking local gardening businesses to sponsor the school with donations of soil, seeds etc for the gardening club. We will be making enquiries about this over the summer.

KF has designed a thank you card to go out to all that donated to the Summer Fair, these will be signed by some of the pupils and then we will delegate areas to each member for them to be issued out.
JB informed the group that as some old signatories have been removed, new ones have been drafted.
As Vice Treasurer for the PTA, hers has now been added to the list.
PTA Email address – Tony has now acquired access and also changed the password, he is looking for volunteers to man this email address for any enquiries.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting is proposed for Thursday 13th September at 9.00 possibly within the school. If not, we will look to meet elsewhere and arrange a suitable time. A meeting can take place, I am not available on the 13th September as I’m at a Heads and local authority meeting. The Hub will not be available on the 13th but not for future meetings. You could meet in the KS2 intervention room/library. The room will need to be booked in advance though. 
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